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of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 27th day of May, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:12 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Jay Coppola, President of the Orange Lake Homeowners’ Association, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            Add On 9A Part 2    PROPOSAL FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES-ORANGE  


                    LAKE WATERSHED IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Add On 9C              RAYMOND TWEED BOULEVARD

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the audit in the amount of $671,195.46 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if it was a requirement for a municipality to have a payphone in their building.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he is not aware of any requirements mandating that a municipality have a payphone in their building. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
GARDNERTOWN COMMONS: Road Improvements & Sewer Agreements
John Cappello, Counselor at Law with Jacobowitz & Gubits, came before the Board. 
Mark Taylor said there are two agreements before the Board tonight regarding Gardnertown Commons that are interrelated. The developer has agreed to make certain improvements to the Gardnertown Road/Gidney Avenue intersection. They asked the Town to obtain contributions from other developers who would impact that intersection with traffic. They have identified Orange County Trust, Sembler who is the developer of Walgreens and Key Bank Development as contributors. The Town has received Developer’s Agreements from both of those developers. Based on a cost estimate that was prepared and traffic that they will generate, each contributor has deposited $74,100.00 with the Town. 
Councilman Woolsey asked what happens if there is an increase in the improvement costs before completion.
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Mr. Taylor said Gardnertown Commons is still obligated to make the improvements at the building of the 41st unit. Mr. Taylor said $1,000.00 per unit was taken off the Outside User Agreement and was factored into this Developer’s Agreement. 

Mr. Cappello said the intersection improvement plan has been approved by the Planning Board and the DOT. 

Mr. Taylor reviewed the schedule of fees in the outside user agreement because it deviates from the usual agreement. This agreement reads as follows: 

$100.00 
per proposed dwelling is due upon execution.  
  
  900.00 
per unit on the final site plan

1000.00
per unit on the issuance of a building permit


1500.00
per unit prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Developer’s Agreement for Gardnertown Commons and to give Supervisor Booth the authority to sign the agreement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said this project will be subdivided in order for the developer to do this project in phases. 
Mr. Cappello said there are four phases and the developer’s improvement will start when Phase II starts. 

The Board members discussed the disadvantages of having the Developer’s Agreement starting after the 41st unit is built. They asked Mr. Cappello to ask the developer to start the Developer’s Agreement after the 31th unit starts.
Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Cappello to also have his client show how many buildings there would be for 41 units.
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to table this motion. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
MILL CREEK LANDING: Zoning Change
Supervisor Booth said this matter was before the Board on April 15, 2009. The Board had concerns with fire safety. He said the fire bureau had concerns with the entrances, and the location of the parking lots in relation to the buildings. They suggested minimizing the grass area and bringing the parking lots closer to the buildings.  They did not have a concern with the height of the buildings. These items will be discussed by the Planning Board. Supervisor Booth also discussed a letter submitted by Jerry Canfield, Code Compliance Officer. (see attached). Supervisor Booth reiterated what Jeffrey Fanning, Developer of this project, asked at the April 15, 2009 meeting. He asked if the Board is willing to consider a zoning change for the use of this property so he can make a business decision.

Councilwoman Greene said she is willing to go along with the zoning change as long as the entrances are addressed, and the suggestions in Mr. Canfield’s memo are addressed. 

Mr. Taylor said this is a legislative decision and it is a broader scope of this particular project. This will create a new overlay zone in which these regulations will apply. 
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Supervisor Booth said when this item was last discussed by the Board members the concerns that were raised were the height of the buildings and fire safety. This project will have an impact on the rerouting of Mill House Road. 

Mr. Osborne suggested having Jerry Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor,     and a representative from the Fire Bureau attend a meeting to have the Board’s concerns addressed.

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Fanning if this project will have wells and storage tanks for their water supply.

Mr. Fanning said they are planning to have wells and storage tanks, and this is more than adequate for sprinkler systems. 
Supervisor Booth is going to talk to Mr. Canfield and the Fire Bureau to schedule a meeting. He will call Mr. Fanning with the date of the meeting. 

7.
LOCAL LAW: Prohibiting Outdoor Furnaces


Mr. Taylor said he prepared a Local Law which will prohibit the construction, installation and establishment of outdoor furnaces in the Town of Newburgh. Only existing outdoor furnaces with duly issued permits are allowed to be operated in accordance with the regulations set forth in Section 128-3. 


Councilman Benedict said this Board analyzed this in detail. Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene obtained the insight of the Town’s Code Compliance Supervisor with the concerns of health effects that can be caused by these furnaces, which outweighs their benefits. 


Mr. Taylor said he provided for an agricultural exemption for farm use. He said the moratorium on outdoor furnaces is coming to an end and asked the Board to take three actions for this Local Law tonight. The first is a referral to the Orange County Planning Department. It is his opinion that it does not have to go to the Planning Board or the Zoning Board because this is not a zoning amendment. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to refer the Introductory Local Law No. 8 of 2009: A local Law adding Chapter 128 “Outdoor Furnaces” to the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Orange County Planning. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to schedule a Public Hearing for June 15, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. for the Introductory Local Law No. 8 of 2009 A local Law adding Chapter 128 “Outdoor Furnaces” to the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to commence SEQR for the intention to assume the Lead Agency position for an unlisted action for Outdoor Furnaces. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
SEWER: Discussion on the Consolidation of Fleetwood/Holiday Park Sewer District into Crossroads Sewer District


Mr. Osborne said he has prepared a fact sheet for the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District/Fleetwood/Holiday Park Sewer District, a letter to be sent to the homeowners and he has given all of the Board members and the Clerk’s Office a copy of the Full Environmental Assessment Form. (see attached memo)


The financial relief for Fleetwood will start January 1, 2010


Mr. Taylor asked the Board if they wanted to conduct a public information meeting before the Public Hearing. 


All of the Board members agreed to hold a public information meeting and Supervisor Booth is going to set up the details. 

9.
HIGHWAY


A.     MS4 and GIS Proposals with McGoey, Hauser & Edsall Consulting Engineers


Mr. Osborne said that Pat Hines talked to the Board on the updates for the stormwater management regulations that are promulgated by the DEC and are in  effect in the year 2009. An additional requirement in the Phase II regulations is to identify the outfalls, and to start to map the collection system that feeds the outfalls. There is a proposal from McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers (MH&E) for professional services for the geographical information system (GIS) design and consulting services. (see attached) They will work together with the Town’s Highway Department personnel, who will collect field data and MH&E will enter the field data onto the Town’s MS4 map. MH&E will also update the Town’s plans for the geographical base. There was money put in the budget for this line item. The cost of this proposal is between $15,470 and $19,565.00 for the work.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal submitted by MH&E, dated July 28, 2008, for professional services, geographical information system (GIS) design and consulting services. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Part 2 ( Add On)         PROPOSAL FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES- ORANGE        


                        LAKE WATERSHED IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Mr. Osborne said the second proposal is a combination proposal. It will address certain aspects of the MS4 program and it is a environmental project under the consent order which is the upgrade of the catch basins around Orange Lake. The proposal from MH&E is to conduct a field survey of the condition, identify the pollutants of concern and make a recommendation for the best management practice for the capture of the pollutants. The pollutants come from the lawns of the residences and road drainage. The road drainage pollutants are the ones of concern. MH&E will recommend a specific catch basin to catch the pollutants. MH&E will identify and make recommendations which can be submitted to the DEC as a stormwater management improvement and it will also become the basis for the environmental benefits for the specs when the project is closed out with the EPA. The cost of the proposal for MH&E to make their recommendations is $2,400.00. (see memo)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal submitted by McGoey, Hauser & Edsall Consulting Engineers P.C. located at 33 Airport Center Drive, New Windsor, New York for the professional services – Orange Lake watershed improvement project.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.     NYSDEC: Stormwater Management Regulations


Mr. Osborne said the DEC did an audit on the Town’s MS4 permit compliance. He said there was a meeting held in Town Hall with two people from the DEC, Tilford Stiteler, from Code Compliance, Thomas Dubetsky and Jerry Canfield, from Code Enforcement, Darrell Benedict and Todd DePew, from the Highway Department, Councilman Woolsey and himself. The only complaint the DEC had was the lack of education for the outreach program. Mr. Osborne suggested the following: 
1. advertise in the Town Recreation brochure

2. link the Town’s website to the DEC website, enabling the Town to 
    explain he importance of pollution control
3. add information to the Town’s compliance report
4. putting stands with brochures for the Town’s Community Day
Mr. Osborne said another criticism the DEC had was the Town’s documentation of site inspection for construction sites could be better, but they did not say how. He said the Town of Newburgh is further ahead of other Town’s due to an independent consultant who inspects our construction sites. The consultant is funded through an escrow fund. He said the DEC is asking other Town’s to do what the Town of Newburgh is already doing. The last criticism the DEC had was that the Town should document post construction soil, erosion and control measures. It is Mr. Osborne’s opinion that the Town’s audit with the DEC went well.     

C.    (Add On)      RAYMOND TWEED BOULVARD

Councilman Woolsey said he is asking the Town Board to consider a proclamation putting a small sign over the road signs on the corner of Route 300 and Gardnertown Road reading Raymond Tweed Boulevard. He suggested having a bigger two sided sign entering into the Police Station reading Raymond Tweed Boulevard. Ray Tweed was a Town of Newburgh Dispatcher for 24 years and passed away in 1993. He was loved by all. When the signs are installed they will have a ceremony inviting the family. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to have the Highway Department order the signs for Raymond Tweed Boulevard. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.
POLICE: Canine/Special Activities T Account


Supervisor Booth said the Police Department already has a T account for  canines. He is asking to have the account changed to “Police all activities and functions account”.

Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the Town Board talk to John Mahoney, Deputy Chief, before changing the name. 

11.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: PBA/CSEA Bargaining Unit Proposals


MOTION was made at 8:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the PBA/CSEA Bargaining Unit Proposals. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTION was made at 9:58 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said no action was taken at this time.

12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:59 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:59 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
